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Retro
“The only thing constant in life is change.”    

~Heraclitus

Uncertainty can accompany change and that can bring anxiety and stress. Change also brings 
opportunity—for reflection, reorganization, growth.  

The world around us is full of change and uncertainty and there has also been a great deal of 
change on our campus. We have worked hard to use change as an agent for growth and to take 
our already excellent programs to the next level to make us stronger than ever. The overarching 
goal, and the most important part of this process, has been to keep the focus on making the 
experience we offer to the children in our care the best that it can be.          

In the midst of all of this change, Kurn Hattin Homes remains true to our Core Values. Hope, 
Compassion, Nurturance, Sense of Worth, and Perseverance remain our guiding principles. 
The building blocks from our foundation of consistency, predictable routines, rules, traditions, 
and social skills are there while new structures and new routines are being built that meet the 
challenges our kids, our families, and that we all face in 2022.

Change and growth are hard. We will continue to be true to our Core Values, while at the same 
time, we move forward into the future.  

“When you are finished changing, you are finished.”   
~Benjamin Franklin

Change and growth are also exciting, fun, somewhat unnerving, and exhilarating. Please join 
us on this thrilling and at times nerve-racking journey forward. Our work today is launching 
us into incredible tomorrows!   

~ Susan Kessler, Assistant Executive Director

GOING

Our world revolves around moving forward—doing more, raising the “bar,” achieving higher 
goals. The corporate world lives or dies on meeting or exceeding quarterly goals with little-to-
no thought given to what is in the best long-term interest of the company. Careers depend on 
whether quarterly earnings are sufficiently high. People constantly search for the next “big, 
new thing” that will bring them “happiness” and ultimate satisfaction. 

Kurn Hattin Homes is not immune to this trend. Pressures are imposed from outside 
governmental or accreditation groups to do more for the children. Internally, there is often 
pressure for the children to perform/behave better, and every year we need to solicit more 
donors, raise more funds, find better ways of meeting children’s needs, and increase our 
responsiveness to families. Some of this trend toward more/better/bigger is important as 
inflation hits hard and costs go up and up—so fundraising must also increase. Or new brain 
research offers “improved” ways of dealing with children from trauma-filled backgrounds. Or 
even that wonderful donations are provided that allow us to add new programs like STEAM 
education, to renew the auditorium with new curtains, lights, sound system, and more. Or 
even to repave roads and put new liners in our swimming pool. All of these enhancements, 
additions, and growth are welcome and good, and we gratefully embrace these opportunities. 

Still, it is important for us sometimes to take a deep, collective breath and indulge in a bit 
of “retro-thinking”—contemplating from whence we have come, our purpose and mission, 
what has been good about the Homes over our 128 year history, and how we can retain and 
promote historical elements of good. We acknowledge that our history includes difficult times 
when some children were not treated with the care, compassion, and nurture that we value, 
but we know that the vast majority of our children over the years have received loving care and 
opportunities to transform their lives for the better—they have told us! Our mission to help 
families and children in times of need has been our predominant guiding force! We are proud 
of that legacy of hope and care and strive to maintain its positive elements going forward. Our 
values have kept us strong. 

We will keep what has been good, revel in improvements that have been made, and build 
creative and new elements for the future! 

In the service of children,

 
Stephen B. Harrison, Executive Director

Change and Growth
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Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation played a critical role in helping Kurn Hattin 
Homes, along with numerous other charitable organizations, navigate the tremendous 
challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic and provided foundational resources to support 
children and families in Vermont and Western Massachusetts. 

Upon accepting the award on behalf of his family, Andrew congratulated the graduates and 
praised the Kurn Hattin faculty, staff, and volunteers for being so dedicated to children on a 
daily basis. He added, “Kurn Hattin is a wonderful opportunity for children and children are 
blessed to have the chance to attend.” 

Pictured are Gillian and Andrew Fuqua accepting the Charles Albert Dickinson Award from Executive 
Director, Stephen Harrison; Andrew and Gillian Fuqua in front of the Victor and Ruth Morse Music 
Center with Music Director, Lisa Bianconi.  

On June 4th, The Fuqua Family was belatedly 
honored with the 2021 Charles Albert 
Dickinson (CAD) award at Kurn Hattin 
Homes for Children’s graduation ceremony. 

The CAD Award, established in 2013, is given 
annually in recognition of an organization or 
individuals whose philanthropic commitment 
embodies the mission of New England Kurn 
Hattin Homes for Children. Named for 
founder Reverend Charles Albert Dickinson, 
the award recognizes those who make a 
significant contribution to the field of child 
welfare and help to transform the lives of 
children and families forever. 

A beautiful cast crystal relief sculpture, which 
features an image of Reverend Dickinson, 
was presented to the Fuquas. The sculpture 
was designed and created by Vermont 
artist, Robert DuGrenier who has worked in 
collaboration with architects and designers 
to create custom glass sculptural installations 
in locations around the world. He has created custom awards for a variety of high-profile 
clients including Harry Winston, Inc. and Tiffany & Company. “We are thrilled to present the 
2021 CAD award to The Fuqua Family for their unwavering commitment to child welfare in 
general, and to Kurn Hattin Homes in particular,” said Stephen Harrison, Executive Director. 

Over the last 6 decades, three generations of the Fuqua Family have placed the needs of Kurn 
Hattin Homes’ children at the highest level. In the 1970s and 1980s, Victor and Ruth Morse 
became staunch enthusiasts of the Homes though their regular visits to attend concerts and 
volunteer with the children. In 2004, the Victor and Ruth Music Center was named to honor 
their impressive legacy to Kurn Hattin.  

In the 1990s, Mary Fuqua, Victor and Ruth Morse’s daughter, and her husband Charles 
began taking on the family tradition of supporting Kurn Hattin. Charles and Mary quickly 
became active volunteers and supporters. Charles and Mary made regular trips to Kurn Hattin 
from their home in Williamstown, Massachusetts to tutor the children in various subjects 
and attend special events. 

Receiving the award were Andrew and Gillian Fuqua, Charles’ and Mary’s children. Andrew, 
a health care executive in Massachusetts and Gillian, an elementary school principal in 
Vermont have continued their family’s impressive commitment to supporting children 
and families. Last year, the family’s generous grant through the Fuqua Family Fund at the 

The Fuqua Family RECEIVES CHARLES ALBERT 
DICKINGSONAWARD
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Album  
KURN HATTIN

π Day is an annual celebration of the 
mathematical constant π. It is observed 
on March 14 since 3, 1, and 4 are the first 
three significant figures of π, which have 
been calculated to a length of 31 trillion 
digits. Celebrations often involve eating 
pie or holding π recitation competitions. 
Kurn Hattin Homes’ celebrations naturally 
included both. During the Digits of π Memorization Challenge, the middle school students 
displayed their incredible memory skills with 8th grader, Gabby correctly reciting 130 digits of 
Pi and 7th graders, Travis and Awel reciting 123 and 100 digits respectively. Afterward everyone 
enjoyed a delicious slice of pie!

Kurn Hattin Homes continues to be 
alive with the sound of music. Students 
in grades 1-8 are instructed in a 
general, vocal, and instrumental music 
curriculum. The younger students 
in grades 1-3, sing in a choir, create 
rhythms on a variety of percussion 
instruments, and learn many other 
musical aspects to give them a solid 
foundation in music education. 
Students in grades 4-8, have lessons 
with a band instrument: flute, clarinet, 
saxophone, trumpet, trombone, 
baritone, and percussion. They also 
are exposed to classical, jazz, and other 
types of music. They have rehearsal 
time to work in both large and small 
ensembles. The entire student body has 
the opportunity to practice and perform 
with the band, choir, and musical 
theater. Also, composition of electronic 
music on Chromebook computers 
has opened the doors to great music 
creativity. Each of our students is able to find great success in the music program. The joy of 
watching each student perform on stage for the very first time is priceless! We are extremely 
appreciative of the many donations of instruments that you or a family member may have played.  

“I think music has the power to transform people, and in doing so, it has the power to transform 
situations—some large and some small.” ~ Joan Baez

During March Madness, the children 
participate in a variety of creative, 
challenging, and fun activities. One of 
these activities to learn was a variety of 
circus stunts and skills, working with 
Troy Wunderle, founder of Wunderle’s 
Big Top Adventures in Vermont during 
his residency at Kurn Hattin Homes. 
While the children were mastering 
these new skills, they were also 
practicing discipline, perseverance, and 
the ability to overcome challenges in 
pursuit of their goals. The children’s hard work was showcased at the end of the week. Their 
performances included: juggling, walking on stilts, balancing acts, and plate spinning. Their 
joy, self-confidence, and sense of accomplishment were evident at the end of the show.   

The 2022 graduation class was small 
but mighty. Three 8th graders did a 
remarkable job of staying the course 
and graduating on Saturday, June 4th. 
Board President, Mark Bodin welcomed 
everyone and praised the graduates for 
being awesome and having become 
a better version of themselves from 
their time at Kurn Hattin. Salutatorian, 
Jordan Perkins, read a line from one of 
her favorite songs, “The only time you should ever look back is to see how far you’ve come.” 
Valedictorian, Gabrielle Elmore-Brown remarked, “We adjusted to wearing masks, then not 
wearing masks, then masking again. We had to distance ourselves from each other, eat in 
smaller settings, and be flexible. None of this was easy, but we did it. We have overcome all 
of these challenges, and I know that my fellow graduates and I are prepared to overcome 
every situation that comes our way.” The students were recognized for their many talents and 
achievements with various awards. After receiving their diplomas, the graduates proudly moved 
their mortarboard tassels to the left and all cheered. Congratulations to the Kurn Hattin Class 
of 2022: Valedictorian, Gabrielle Elmore-Brown (Mont Vernon, NY), Denise Nichols (Alstead, 
NH), and Salutatorian, Jordan Perkins (Jaffrey, NH). Thank you to Terry & Marya Holcombe for 
sponsoring the Happy Cows ice cream truck as a special treat at the luncheon. 
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John A. Hubbard of Walpole, New Hampshire had an unwavering dedication to Kurn 
Hattin Homes, becoming actively involved with the Homes at an early age. During a 50-
year span, John served as an Incorporator, a Trustee, President of the Board of Trustees, and 
Trustee Emeritus, as well as being an enthusiastic Chair of the Golf Tournament Committee 
for over 15 years. John and his wife, Carol, relished spending time with the Kurn Hattin 
children and were often in attendance at events on campus. In addition to their private 
support, John and Carol spearheaded donations from the New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation, a tradition of giving in memory of his grandparents that continues today. 

When John passed away in August of last year, Kurn Hattin Homes became the beneficiary 
of a significant bequest that, over time, will address numerous facility and program 
upgrades on campus. “This tremendous gift from John will have a transformative impact on 
our campus now and for years to come, and we feel deep gratitude for the entire Hubbard family,” 
shared Steve Harrison, Executive Director of Kurn Hattin Homes. “Infrastructure needs such 
as replacing water lines, upgrading heating systems, and deferred maintenance are difficult items to 
raise money to support. John’s gift has allowed us the flexibility to address some of these items as well 
as take giant leaps forward in technology education, improving performance spaces, updating old 
buildings, and enhancing our green energy usage,” said Harrison. 

SOCIETY NEWS: 

Building bridges to the future for children in need since 1894

John A. Hubbard Remembered Kurn Hattin Homes for Children  

THE

THE BRIDGE BUILDER 
by Will Allen Dromgoole

An old man, going a lone highway 
Came at the evening, cold and gray, 
To a chasm, vast and deep and wide, 
Through which was flowing  
a sullen tide.

The old man crossed 
in the twilight dim— 
That sullen stream 
had no fears for him, 
But he turned, 
When he reached the other side, 
And built a bridge to span the tide.

“Old man,” said a fellow pilgrim near, 
“You are wasting your strength 
in building here.

Your journey will end 
With the ending day; 
You never again must pass this way

You have crossed the chasm, 
deep and wide, 
Why build you a bridge at eventide?”

The builder lifted his old grey head, 
“Good friend, in the path 
I have come,” he said, 
“There followeth after me today 
A youth whose feet  
must pass this way.

This chasm that has been  
naught to me 
To that fair-haired youth 
may a pitfall be.

He, too, must cross 
in the twilight dim; 
Good friend, I am building  
the bridge for him.”

For generations, Kurn Hattin has been blessed with 
friends whose gifts have secured and endowed its work. 
In January 1993, the Bridge Builder Society was founded 
to recognize donors whose visionary support of $10,000 
or more helps perpetuate Kurn Hattin’s mission. These 
gifts may include endowment gifts, bequests, trusts, 
outright gifts, life insurance proceeds, investing in a 
charitable gift annuity, as well as other gifts for restricted 
and unrestricted use. The Bridge Builder Society also 
recognizes trusts established by donors to provide 
ongoing financial support to Kurn Hattin. 

The following made transformational gifts of $10,000 or 
more to Kurn Hattin between July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022.  

Anonymous
Mrs. Diana G. Bacon
Geoffrey J. Branch 
Charitable Fund/Geoff 
Branch, Kate Spencer,  
& Susannah Branch
Estate of  
Joyce Pickard Camp
Michael A. Choukas 
In Memory of Nita Choukas
Estate of Stanley Conant
Estate of Patricia Dupree
Mr. Andrew Fuqua
The Fuqua Family
William & Paulette Gray
Estate of John A.  
& Carol A. Hubbard
Terry & Marya Holcombe

Estate of Donald R. Inglis ’41
Mr. Richard T. Nash ’42 
In Honor of Lisa Bianconi
New Hampshire Charitable 
Foundation/Ira S.  
& Gertrude S. Hubbard 
Memorial Fund
Estate of Marilyn Piro
Robert W. Owens, Jr. 
Memorial Fund 
Rite Aid Foundation
Sheldon & Jennie Scott
Dr. & Mrs. James Smith
Paul & Gerry Sweterlitsch
Mr. John Alan  
& Mrs. Mary L. Watson
Whitney Blake Company

John and Carol’s lifelong commitment to improving 
the lives of children at Kurn Hattin Homes and the 
legacy of caring that their tremendous gift provides will 
help secure the future of the Homes. After touring one 
of the projects currently underway, Susan Johnson, 
who continues in her father’s footsteps by serving as a 
Kurn Hattin Homes’ Trustee exclaimed, “I’m so pleased 
that Kurn Hattin is using Dad’s money for something so 
special. He would be very pleased.”
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Recently, I was having a back-and-forth conversation with 
several other KH alums and recalling our days at Kurn Hattin, 
especially the band. The day when any Kurn Hattin kid received 
their band uniform was very special and also a rite of passage. 

One day, my houseparent, Mr. Philip Rumrill told me that I was 
to go down to the Main (Mathey) Building and report to Mrs. 
Stebbins to be fitted for my band uniform. ALLELUIA! At last, I 
was going to get my band uniform! It was truly an exciting time 
for any new member of the band because you got to wear THE 
UNIFORM. Mrs. Ruth Stebbins was in charge of fitting us for 
our band uniforms. She had me stand in front of her, looked 
me up and down with her piercing blue eyes and then pointed 
towards the rack that was lined with bright red jackets, black 
pants, white shirts, ties, and berets. She told me to find a jacket 
that said ‘small.’ 

I wasn’t measured. All it took was for her to look me up and down to determine what size I 
was. The jacket was a bright red waist jacket with gold buttons down the front–even the breast 
pockets had gold buttons along with the shoulder epaulettes and patches on the shoulders 
that read, New England Kurn Hattin Homes, Westminster, Vermont in gold embroidery. I 
put everything on, and she had me stand up on a stool in front of her as she adjusted the 
cuffs, stuck some pins in them and said, “Now go find a hat and a pair of black shoes that 
fit.” She emphasized the word ‘FIT’. The ties were all the same, except these were real ties, 
not clip-ons. I had no idea how to tie a tie! The hat was a beret, red with black trim and the 
letters KH embroidered on it. “Steb” had me try on the beret, made an adjustment, and 
then said, “That will do. You’re all set.” That’s it? Couldn’t I wear it for just five minutes? We 
wore the uniform probably a half-dozen times during the school year, including the campus 

Christmas concerts and graduation. 
I always felt really special when I 
got to wear that uniform. The look 
of awe on the other kids always 
made me feel proud knowing we 
were representing Kurn Hattin 
whenever we performed. Pictured 
are Jerry Bardwell & Eddie Brothers, 
1970, Loyalty Day Parade, Rutland, 
Vermont.  

~Jerry Bardwell,  
Class of 1973 & KHH Trustee

Jerry BardwellALUMNI REMEMBRANCE

After 35 years of dedicated service to Kurn Hattin Homes, Mrs. Carol Bazin has retired. 
Carol and her husband, Real, were local farmers when they were approached with a special 
opportunity—a farm manager position for Real and a houseparent to the farm boys position 
for Carol. On April 6, 1987, they began their new lives. After three years, she became an 
assistant residential director. 

“Many changes have occurred over the years, but Kurn Hattin has remained true to its core 
values—caring for the children and making a difference. Knowing that the work we were 
doing helped others, teaching children that there is a better way, giving them the tools to 
make good decisions and take care of themselves, and watching them grow are what kept 
us here all these years. Chaperoning on excursions and watching the children perform with 
pride, have fun, and learn history and other information was amazing. It was hard work at 
times—setting boundaries and limits—but the children were prepared, used their social 
skills, and were proud to be from Kurn Hattin,” Mrs. Bazin stated. 

When asked what she would like to impart on current and future staff, she replied, “Be 
supportive while setting clear limits and holding everyone accountable. Kurn Hattin Homes 
has expectations and guidelines that need to be followed. They were written and are followed 
to keep everyone safe and let the children know that we are a staff that cares. While Real will 
continue as farm manager for a while longer, there are other things in my life that are calling me 
now. Kurn Hattin Homes will always remain dear to me, and it has been a very rewarding career.” 

Many well wishes were shared to congratulate Mrs. Bazin on her retirement. One alumnus 
stated, “You have helped so many children better themselves. Thank you for helping me as a 
kid. I had difficulty at times, and you were always so understanding.” The residential staff gifted 
Carol two lilac bushes—one to be planted on campus so that she will always be a part of KHH 
and one to be planted at Carol’s home so that KHH will always be a part of her. Long-time 
houseparent, Mrs. Karen Rumrill, stated that you could always count on Carol. She was always 
available and willing to assist. Assistant Executive Director, Sue Kessler said, “Carol’s dedication 
to KHH, her commitment to our children and to our staff have been unwavering through all 
kinds of challenges. Her impact has been enormous, and we are all better from having had the 
pleasure of knowing and working with her.” Angela Hooper, Class of 1999, said, “I will forever 
be thankful to Mrs. Bazin and Kurn Hattin. She made me feel whole. I was given the chance to 
have a better life. I didn’t know I would have the opportunity and how grateful I would be.”  

Mrs. Carol Bazin RETIRES
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Michael Thatcher, President and CEO of Charity Navigator, congratulated Kurn Hattin 
Homes for being awarded the top-level 4-star rating for demonstrating strong financial 
health and commitment to accountability and transparency from Charity Navigator, the 
largest independent charity evaluator in the U.S.

“New England Kurn Hattin Homes has earned 
our fourth consecutive 4-star rating. This 
is our highest possible rating and indicates 
that your organization adheres to sector 
best practices and executes its mission in a 
financially efficient way,” stated Mr. Thatcher. 

“Attaining a 4-star rating verifies that New 
England Kurn Hattin Homes exceeds 
industry standards and outperforms most 
charities in your area of work. Only 21% 
of the charities we evaluate have received 
at least 4 consecutive 4-star evaluations, 
indicating that New England Kurn Hattin 
Homes outperforms most other charities 
in America. This exceptional designation 
from Charity Navigator sets New England Kurn Hattin Homes apart from its peers and 
demonstrates to the public its trustworthiness.”

Kurn Hattin’s Executive Director, Stephen Harrison, stated, “Our mission to transform 
the lives of children and their families forever is dependent on the generosity of our 
donors and therefore can only be accomplished if our supporters trust that we are using 
their contributions wisely. We rely on their commitment to our work, and this Charity 
Navigator 4-Star rating helps to ensure donors’ faith in the integrity of our efforts on 
behalf of the children.”

Thank you everyone for your trust and commitment to KHH!

Charity NavigatorKURN HATTIN EARNS 
TOP LEVEL RATING FROM

Philanthropy is about promoting the welfare of others by supporting a cause that is meaningful 
to you. Thank you for choosing to support Kurn Hattin Homes for Children! Our annual fund 
goal this fiscal year (July 1, 2022 - June 30, 2023), which includes programs, food, uninsured 
medical care, clothing, and housing, is $870,000. We rely on your support to transform 
the lives of children and their families. There are many ways to give such as with individual 
donations, appreciated stocks, grants, trusts, IRA, & Donor Advised Fund distributions, 
bequests, beneficiary designations, and charitable gift annuities. Make it easy and set up 
monthly donations. The support from your gifts of cash and in-kind donations provide the 
necessities and special treats for the children and cottages. Thank you to everyone who holds 
their own holiday, birthday, and Giving Tuesday fundraisers, vote in contests to support the 
Homes (p.s. We did not win the Red Sox IMPACT Award grant, but greatly appreciated all your 
votes. Next time!) and supports our special project fundraisers. Please consider adding New 
England Kurn Hattin Homes in your will or trust and as a beneficiary in other designations. 
These incredible acts of kindness and generosity make everything we provide the children 
possible. Thank you!

Thank You FOR TRANSFORMING CHILDREN’S LIVES

THANK YOU Corporate Supporters
Kurn Hattin would like to thank our corporate supporters for their good citizenship and offer them 
our sincere thanks. Donating between January 15, 2022 and July 5, 2022:

AMAZON SMILE 
FOUNDATION

KING ARTHUR 
FLOUR, White River 
Junct ion, VT

LAVALLEY BUILDING 
SUPPLY, Newport,  NH

THE MELANSON 
COMPANY, A TECTA 
AMERICA COMPANY, 
LLC, Keene, NH

PEOPLE’S UNITED 
BANK, Burl ington, VT

THE RICHARDS 
GROUP,  
Bratt leboro,  VT

SAVINGS BANK OF 
WALPOLE, NH

WHITNEY BLAKE 
COMPANY,  
Bel lows Fal ls,  VT

DEAR KURN HATTIN DONORS
  

If you would like an annual year-end list of the gifts you’ve 
donated to Kurn Hattin Homes for tax purposes, please notify 
Heather Longe at hlonge@kurnhattin.org or (802) 721-6916. 

They will only be sent to those who request them.
Thank you.
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MemorialGIFTS

We are thankful for memorial contributions which help us help the children. The names of those being 
remembered appear in BOLD CAPITAL letters and are followed by the names of those who made the gifts. 
Bold names followed by a year indicate graduates of Kurn Hattin. The gifts listed were received between  
January 15, 2022 and July 5, 2022.

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
MIRIAM ALDERS
Mrs. Carolyn Corbo 

IN MEMORY OF CYNTHIA A’PELT 
Al & Noreen Sands 

IN MEMORY OF PAUL A. AVERY, 
CLASS OF 1948 
Anonymous 
Bryan & Stefani Avery 
Vivian E. Avery 
Bob Becker 
Diane & Gary Boettcher 
Mary & Terry Boettcher 
Mike & Barbara Carpenter 
Barbara Cassin 
James & Sue Eckels 
Thomas & Jenny Endicott 
Ryan Farrell 
Kimberly Forrest 
Ruthanne Freeman 
Helen Gillcrist 
Larry E. Glaze 
Ted C. Gruenhagen 
David & Jeanne Hamernik 
The Killian Family 
Carl & Janet King 
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association 
Lori Endicott’s (daughter) team at 
Myers & Stauffer 
Dave & Lynn O’Brien 
Craig & Christine Parr 
Rick L. Patton, Jr. 
Christine Scotten 
Thomas P. Weber 
The Wolfe, Savage, & Garrett Families 
Dr. & Mrs. Steven R. Young 

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER,  
PAUL A. AVERY, CLASS OF 1948 
Maribeth & Gregory McCurren 

IN MEMORY OF PHILIP A. BACON, 
CLASS OF 1944 
Shirley Doyle ’49 

IN MEMORY OF RICH BACON 
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Enright 

IN MEMORY OF STEWART W. 
BACON, CLASS OF 1946 
Shirley Doyle ’49 

IN MEMORY OF MY MOTHER, 
CATHERINE BARDWELL 
Mr. ’73 & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell 

IN MEMORY OF  
SUSANNA BEETHAM 
Wendy Russman-Halperin 

IN MEMORY OF MARY G. BIRCH 
Rocco & Sharon Caprarello 
Mrs. Beverly Birch Karamberis 

IN MEMORY OF DIANE (BURBANK) 
DONOVAN, CLASS OF 1961 
Duane Burbank ’61 
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association 

IN MEMORY OF MICHAEL E. 
CHESLOCK, JR. 
John T. & Suzanne Stoodley 

IN MEMORY OF MIKE CHESLOCK 
AKA “THE GRINCH” 
Susan Spaulding & Lyn 

IN MEMORY OF GAIL  
& SETH CHRISTMAS 
William Christmas 

IN MEMORY OF MY FATHER, 
WILLIAM COOK, CLASS OF 1929 
Helen Elizabeth Cook 

IN MEMORY OF EARL COOLBETH 
Kim Fine** 

IN MEMORY OF JAMES F. CROSS 
Colleen, Katie, & Becky Cross 

IN MEMORY OF  
JAMES “JIM” CROSS 
Mark & Laura Boudreau 
Jean Cavalluzzi 
Diane Coffey 
Mr. & Mrs. John Ferrantello 
Dr. Manindra Ghosh 
David & Jolie Halm 
Barbara Higgins 
Anne & Richard Jorgensen 
The Marsden Family 
Kip & Sandy O’Neill 
Mai Ly & Cory Shays 
Earl & Kimberley White 

IN MEMORY OF ROCCO  
& VALERIE DITULLIO 
Lisa & Kevin Laverty 

IN MEMORY OF MY HUSBAND,  
ED DOYLE 
Shirley Doyle ’49 

IN MEMORY OF LISA DUMONT 
Annette Wilson 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF JIM  
& MARGARET DUNCAN 
William & Paulette Gray 

IN MEMORY OF THOMAS FAHNER 
Mr. ’73 & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell 

IN MEMORY OF STANLEY FARRAR
Al & Noreen Sands 
Carla Westine 

IN MEMORY OF WILLIAM FARROW, 
CLASS OF 1949 
Gregory Smith ’49 & Charlotte Smith 

IN MEMORY OF BILLY GELINAS, 
CLASS OF 1981 
Ms. Lydia Perry 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF HAROLD 
& DOROTHY GRAY 
William & Paulette Gray  

IN MEMORY OF DIANE GRIFFIN, 
CLASS OF 1972 
Roberta & Franklin Geist 

IN MEMORY OF GLADYS HANDZEL 
Martha Ives Williams 

IN MEMORY OF OUR PARENTS, 
DAYTON “DOC” HENSON, 
CLASS OF 1928 & JOSEPHINE 
WOODHULL HENSON,  
CLASS OF 1929 
Joyce M. Henson, Ph.D. 
Ms. Beverly A. Manner 
Mrs. Diane Yeaney 

IN MEMORY OF  
GWEN HITCHCOCK 
Roberta & Franklin Geist 

IN MEMORY OF JIM  
& BARBARA HOLTON 
Dr. J. Clyde Johnson 

IN MEMORY OF MARIE HOWE 
Donald & Jane Boyd 
Thelma Boyd 
Ladies Benevolent Society of  
  Whitingham, VT 
Edith Washburn 

IN MEMORY OF MY BROTHER, 
DAVID HUGHES 
Mr. ’73 & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell

IN LOVING MEMORY OF DONALD 
R. INGLIS, CLASS OF 1941 
Ms. Doris M. Tazelaar 

IN MEMORY OF GRACE JERSEY 
Mr. ’73 & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell 

IN MEMORY OF OUR 
GRANDMOTHER, RUTH JOHNSON 
Rachel, Tanner, Becca, Evan, & Eric 

IN MEMORY OF JOAN KEECH 
Cheryl Stevens 
Debra Bombard 
Norma Ann Lowery 
Joann & Eugene Maleski 

IN MEMORY OF JENNIFER KOVACS 
Terrence Kovacs 

IN MEMORY OF MY COUSIN, 
JANICE LACROIX 
Delight Woodhull

IN MEMORY OF OUR SISTER, 
JANICE LACROIX 
Jean Beauchaine 
Joan Willey 

IN MEMORY OF JANICE MAE 
WOODHULL LACROIX 
Joyce M. Henson, Ph.D. 
Ms. Beverly A. Manner 
Mrs. Diane H. Yeaney 

IN MEMORY OF MY COUSINS, 
JANICE WOODHULL LACROIX,     
FREDERICK WOODHULL JONES, 
BARBARA HENSON FISHER,     
ROBERTA “BOBBI” VIOLETTE,  
& TONY MAIOLA 
Alex & Peggy Morze 

IN MEMORY OF JANET “SIS’ LEWIS 
Charlotte Lewis-Hankus  
  & Julian Hankus 

IN MEMORY OF AIDIN LOPEZ 
Antoinette Russell 

IN MEMORY OF MY PARENTS, 
JOHN E. LYNCH, SR.  
& CARRIE P. LYNCH 
Mr. James A. Lynch  

IN MEMORY OF  
BETTY MARIE MASKELL 
Sarah Pressley 

IN MEMORY OF MISS MATTHEW 
WHO TAUGHT ME HOW TO MAKE     
MUFFINS AND MISS BURGESS 
WHO TAUGHT ME PIANO 
Sally Bradford LaRhette ’45

IN MEMORY OF  
BARBARA MAYSILLES** 
Bellows Falls Woman’s Club, VT

IN MEMORY OF DAVID MAYSILLES, 
CLASS OF 1943 
Gregory Smith ’49 & Charlotte Smith 

IN MEMORY OF PHILLIP R. MOORE 
Martha Ives Williams 

IN MEMORY OF  
DONALD MUSGROVE 
Mr. ’73 & Mrs. Jerry L. Bardwell 

IN MEMORY OF  
ROBERT W. OWENS, JR. 
Ms. Sharon E. Owens-Avey 

IN MEMORY OF JOSEPH PELUSO 
Walter & Susie Smith 

IN MEMORY OF ARTHUR  
& STELLA PRESEAU 
Wayne & Jean Harlow 

IN MEMORY OF  
REVEREND EMILY PRESTON 
Kim Fine** 
Members of the United Congregational 
Church of Sullivan, NH: 
   Anonymous 
   Phil Crotto 
   Becky Cummings 
   Ms. Jean W. Hoffman 
   Peter & Dorothy Miles 
   Charles & Gaynelle Pratt 
   Kathy Woodbury 

IN MEMORY OF GEORGE,  
CLASS OF 1958 & PATTY ROBERTS 
David & Donna McGuire 

IN MEMORY OF ROBERTA 
FLEMING ROGERS 
Leslie V. Richards 

IN MEMORY OF  
HARRIET BRISTOL SAVILLE 
Ms. Nancy Noonan 
Ms. Alison Zoske 

IN MEMORY OF HATTIE SAVILLE 
Pauline Bergeron 
Susan & Margaret Black 
JUMC JTTB Group 
William Zoske

IN MEMORY OF NANCY SINCLAIR 
Stephen & Ellen Ankuda 
Beatbread Team, St. George, UT 
Anita Carlson-Allen 
Kim Fine** 
Michael Schulte 

IN MEMORY OF JOAN SMIDUTZ 
Sandy Smidutz & Diane Ross 

IN MEMORY OF CARLTON A. 
SMITH, CLASS OF 1970 
Laura Mae Keen ’70 

IN MEMORY OF CHARLES SMITH 
Maureen Alfiero 

IN MEMORY OF MERTON R.  
& BERTHA SNOW 
Merton J. & Ida Snow 

IN MEMORY OF BARBARA SPURR 
Ron & Dorene Lengyel 

IN MEMORY OF WAYNE O.  
& ELIZABETH S. STACY 
Anonymous  

IN LOVING MEMORY OF  
VICTOR A. TOMYL 
Mrs. Elaine Morrison Bowen 
Christine Carey 
Richard Downey 
Kim Fine** 
JM Coull, Inc., Maynard, MA
Mary McCormack 
The Owen Hill Family 
Stephen T. Pomfret 
Josephine & Benny Salvatore 
Helen Wasiuk 

IN MEMORY OF OUR DAUGHTER, 
LEAH MARIE HILL TURCK 
Allan & Barbara Hill 

IN MEMORY OF  
ROBERTA “BOBBI” VIOLETTE 
Mr. Vernon B. Violette 

IN MEMORY OF MY DAD,  
KEITH WALLACE 
Rosina M. Wallace 

IN MEMORY OF MARION E. 
WATSON, CONSUMMATE MOTHER 
TO ALL CHILDREN WHO CROSSED 
HER PATH 
Hornbeam Charitable Trust 

IN MEMORY OF MY MOTHER, 
JOANNA WOODHULL WEEKS, 
CLASS OF 1927, AND HER 
SIBLINGS: REMINGTON 
WOODHULL, CLASS OF 1925,     
JOHN WOODHULL, CLASS OF 
1927, JAMES E. WOODHULL, 
CLASS OF 1928, & JOSEPHINE 
WOODHULL HENSON,  
CLASS OF 1929 
Alex & Peggy Morze 

IN MEMORY OF SALLY GALE 
WRIGHT, CLASS OF 1956 
Kurn Hattin Alumni Association 

**honorary alumnus/alumna

MEMORIAL GIFTS CONTINUED
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Kurn Hattin Homes
F O R  C H I L D R E N

Founded and incorporated in 1894

M I S S I O N  S TAT E M E N T 
Kurn Hattin Homes transforms the lives of children and their families forever.

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF

Stephen Harrison, M.Div.
Executive Director

Susan Kessler, M.Ed.
Assistant Executive Director

Real Bazin
Director of Farm & Fleet

Robert Bursky, B.A.
Dean of Residential Services

Mary Beth Culver, B.A.
Weekday Residential Director

Kim Fine, M.A., CFRE**
Director of the Annual Fund & Special Projects

Stephen R. Fitch, M.A.
Financial Manager

Will Gardner, B.A.
School Principal

Leah Gordon, LICSW
Director of Counseling

Adam Hallock
Director of Maintenance & Grounds

Shannon Niemiec, BSN, RN
Director of Health Services

Tom Oxholm, B.A.
Director of Major Gifts

Martha Ruffle, B.A. 
Director of Human Resources

Ellen Wood, M.Ed.
Weekend Residential Director

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Mark Bodin, President Chester, VT

Jerry L. Bardwell Middleboro, MA*

Diane Bazin Westminster, VT

Christopher Hackett, Vice President Westminster, VT

Terry Holcombe Walpole, NH

Susan Johnson Walpole, NH

Catherine McGrath Fairlee, VT

Rhonda L. Nolan Danbury, CT*

Sheldon Scott Walpole, NH

Eric Velto Springfield, VT

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

Cliff L. Wood Putney, VT

Greg Worden Brattleboro, VT

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

 J. Bardwell*, Chair; M. Bodin, C. Hackett,  
C. McGrath, S. Scott, E. Velto, J. Wilson

SECRETARY OF THE CORPORATION

Diane Bazin Westminster, VT

TREASURER

Janet Wilson Walpole, NH

*Alumnus/alumna 
**Honorary alumnus/alumna

PREFER AN EMAIL VERSION OF OUR PUBLICATIONS?
The money saved on printing and postage costs will be used for children's care.

Do we have your email for notifications and other communications?
Please call: (802) 721-6916 or email: hlonge@kurnhattin.org.  Thank you!

A gift to the Homes may also honor a memorable occasion in someone’s life. A wedding anniversary, 
arrival of a new baby, a birthday, a promotion or retirement–all offer an opportunity to commemorate 
those who have touched the lives of others. Kurn Hattin will be pleased to notify the person (s) about your 
kind gesture at your request. The gifts listed were received between January 15, 2022 and July 5, 2022. 

IN HONOR OF ANDREA,  
ON HER BIRTHDAY 
Shar Perham 

IN HONOR OF MY SON, JOSHUA 
BARDWELL, & MY WIFE, LINDA 
BARDWELL, ON THEIR BIRTHDAYS 
Mr. Jerry L. Bardwell ’73 

IN HONOR OF LISA BIANCONI 
Leslie V. Richards 

IN HONOR OF GARY CARRIER 
Mary Gyori & Butch Cersosimo 

IN HONOR OF DIANE,  
ON HER BIRTHDAY 
Diane Cecere 

IN HONOR OF KIM FINE** 
Mr. Alexander Haslam 

IN HONOR OF SHAINA FORAN, 
ON HER BIRTHDAY 
Pamela Conner 
Diana Dutkiewicz 
Rachel Hamilton 

IN HONOR OF BRADY  
& BRANDON GERVAIS 
Father Lance W. Harlow 

IN HONOR OF  
FATHER LANCE W. HARLOW 
Ms. Jeanne Deslauriers 
Anne-Marie Edwards 
William & Darlene Falls 
Mr. & Mrs. J. Steven Hayes 
Jane Hosmer 
Ms. Jeanne Jensen 
Gisele K. Thibault 
Anna Weisenfeld 
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Young 

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE W. 
HARLOW, ON HIS BIRTHDAY 
Wayne & Jean Harlow 
Lisa & Patrick Palmer 
Katelyn & Timothy Ritchie 

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE 
W. HARLOW, & ALL THE PRIESTS     
THROUGHOUT THE WORLD 
Diane Hale 

IN HONOR OF REVEREND FATHER 
LANCE HARLOW ON OCCASION 
OF HIS 29TH ANNIVERSARY TO 
THE PRIESTHOOD 
Wayne & Jean Harlow 

IN HONOR OF FATHER LANCE W. 
HARLOW’S SUPPORT OF KURN 
HATTIN & HIS HEALING MINISTRY 
Veronica Colby 

IN THANKSGIVING FOR FATHER 
LANCE W. HARLOW, WHO DOES 
SO MUCH FOR THE CHILDREN AT 
KURN HATTIN 
Bernard & Christine Pfenning 

IN HONOR OF TERRY HOLCOMBE, 
ON HIS 80TH BIRTHDAY 
Fred & Else Ernst 
Father Lance W. Harlow 

IN HONOR OF MY WONDERFUL 
COUSIN, TERRY HOLCOMBE,  
ON HIS BIRTHDAY 
Wendy M. Gordon 

IN HONOR OF JEAN HULTS,  
ON THE OCCASION OF OUR 60TH 
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 
Reverend Pete Hults 

IN HONOR OF LEO E. LAWRENCE, 
CLASS OF 1943 
Marcia Rose 

IN HONOR OF LEO E. LAWRENCE, 
CLASS OF 1943, ON FATHER’S DAY 
Marcia Rose 

IN HONOR OF JANET PIRO LIDE 
Mrs. Mary Mangum Lide 

IN HONOR OF THE MARRIAGE  
OF MISS KATHRYN LONG  
& DR. WILLIAM FRAMES 
Father Lance W. Harlow 

IN HONOR OF  
ALEXANDER MCFAUL 
Father Lance W. Harlow 

IN HONOR OF CONNIE MOSER 
Scott Moser 

IN HONOR OF MRS. LESLIE 
RICHARDS, HONORARY 
PRESIDENT GENERAL 
National Society of New England 
Women 

IN HONOR OF MARCIA ROSE,  
ON VALENTINE’S DAY 
Leo E. Lawrence ’43 

IN HONOR OF THE SENIOR STAFF 
AT KURN HATTIN, WHO HAVE 
WEATHERED MANY STORMS 
WITH PERSERVERANCE AND 
COMMITMENT 
Father Lance W. Harlow 

IN HONOR OF JANET WILSON, 
ON HER BIRTHDAY 
Peggy Pschirrer 

IN HONOR OF CLIFF WOOD,  
ON HIS BIRTHDAY 
Arlene W. Clinkscale 

**honorary alumnus/na
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